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December 16, 2014 

Dr. Chui L. Tsang 
Superintendent and President 
Santa Monica College 
1900 Pico Boulevard 
Santa Monica, CA 90405 
 
Dear Dr. Tsang: 

On behalf of the RAND Corporation, it is my pleasure to convey our appreciation to Santa 
Monica College for its willingness to undertake the development of a California Community 
College Bachelor of Arts degree. SMC has a long history of high-quality, career-focused 
instruction so it is not surprising that it is stepping forward once again to meet a critical need.  
In addition, the affordability of higher education has become as much an issue of social justice 
as one of economic opportunity, and SMC has been in the vanguard of providing access to 
higher education for a diverse and under-resourced population.  This latest effort will only 
embellish that commendable reputation. 

Santa Monica has become one of the nation’s centers of technology and entertainment-based 
business development.  It is a hub innovation and incubation.  We have infrastructure and we 
have investors.  What we lack is a pool of young talent with basic college-level academic skills 
and training in technology and design.  Now you offer a solution to that problem. 

For 70 years, the RAND Corporation and Santa Monica College have formed the core of 
knowledge development in this community.  We have been joined recently by technology-
focused entrepreneurs who are creating new businesses and generating the jobs of the future, 
not just for this community, but for the region, the nation and the world. 

Although RAND is known for its workforce of Ph.D. quantitative analysts, the knowledge we 
“produce” must be shared and used in order to have real-life impact.  For that, we employ 
hundreds of tech workers who are qualified to interact with our research staff.  Your proposal is 
as much our future as yours, and we are delighted to offer our thanks for your initiative.  

Sincerely, 

  
IMK:al 


